EYE ON THE WORLD

AUG. 27, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Aug. 27, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about food crisis in Africa

- Looking back to July 2022, a press release titled "In Eastern Africa, Over 50 Million to Face Acute Food Insecurity in 2022" was posted at icpac.net on July 22, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Staff titled "Hunger Still Rising Across East Africa" was posted at moderndiplomacy.com on July 23, 2022.
- An article by Simon Wolfe titled "The Long Starvation, A Looming Catastrophe" was posted at moderndiplomacy.eu on Aug. 23, 2022.

Comments about food crisis in Europe

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Global Food Crisis: 50 Per Cent Crop Loss Likely Due to Drought, German Farmers Say" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Summer Goodkind titled "Europe Is Facing Its Worst Drought for 500 Years With Two Thirds of the Continent in a State of Alert or Warning" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

- An article by Summer Goodkind titled "Italian Man, 36, Becomes the First Person to Simultaneously Test Positive for Monkeypox, Covid and HIV" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Indonesia Tries to Calm Public on Monkeypox: 'You'd Look Ugly, Definitely,' But Survive" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

International covid

- Looking back to October 2021, a video and an article by Daniel Levi titled "Bill Gates Talked About Using Vaccines to Control Population Growth, Here Is the Unedited 2010 TED Talk Video Plus the Transcript" were posted at techstartups.com on Oct. 6, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Tim Lewis titled "Bill Gates: 'Vaccines Are a Miracle; It's Mind-Blowing Somebody Could Say the Opposite' " was posted at theguardian.com on May 15, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "New Documentary Exposes WHO's 'Diabolical' Plan to Use Vaccines to Reduce Global Population" was posted at healthdefense.org on July 11, 2022.

International climate change

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Great Reset: French Govt. to Recruit 3,000 'Green Police' Over Climate Change" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dutch Farmers: Political Pressure Grows on Government to Back Down on EU-Driven Green Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Australian Bank Makes Announcement About Future Car Loans [It Will Stop Giving Out Loans for New Gas or Diesel Vehicles in 2025]; Is This What the Left Has in Mind for the U.S.?" was

posted at townhall.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

Fossil fuels—international miscellaneous

- Looking back to July 2022, a Reuters article by Louise Heavens titled "India Boosted Russian Oil Imports in April-May by More Than 400,000 bpd [Barrels Per Day]" was posted at reuters.com on July 26, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Muyu Xu and Nidhi Verma titled "Russian Crude Prices Recover on Strong India, China Demand" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 7, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Sor titled "Germany Wants to Shift From Russian to Canadian Natural Gas Supplies at 'Warp Speed,' but Developing LNG Export Capacity Could Take Years" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by George Glover titled "Norway Has Overtaken Russia As Europe's Biggest Supplier of Natural Gas—and Vowed to Keep Output High As the Energy Crisis Worsens: Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Government Energy Regulator Confirms Britons Will Be Hammered With 80 Percent Bill Hike" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Alexander Zhang titled "British Gas Pledges to Donate 10 Percent of Profit to Struggling Customers" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Fossil fuels-Russia and China

- Looking back to June 2019, a Reuters article by Aizhu Chen titled "Russia Leads as Top Crude Supplier to China, Overtakes Saudi" was posted at reuters.com on June 25, 2019.
- Looking back to February 2022, a Reuters article by Vladimir Soldatkin

and Chen Aizhu titled "Putin Hails \$117.5 Billion of China Deals As Russia Squares Off With West" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

- Looking back to May 2022, a Reuters article by Bozorgmehr Sharafedin, Florence Tan and Chen Aizhu titled "More Russian Oil Going East Squeezes Iranian Crude Sales to China" was posted at reuters.com on May 19, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2022, a Reuters article by Chen Aizhu and Florence Tan titled "China Quietly Increases Purchases of Low-Priced Russian Oil" was posted at reuters.com on May 20, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, a Reuters article by Chen Aizhu titled "Russia Is China's Top Oil Supplier for 2nd Month [in a Row], Saudi Volumes Tumble" was posted at reuters.com on July 20, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Chen Aizhu titled "Russia Is China's Top Oil Supplier for 3rd Month [in a Row] in July: Customs Data" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 19, 2022.

Other comments about Russia and China

• An article by Luke Rosiak titled "China and Russia Now Working With Taliban-Controlled Afghanistan One Year After U.S. Withdrawal" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 20, 2022.

Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by David Southwell titled "Russia Proudly Shows Off an Australian Bushmaster As It Adds the Destroyed Icon to a War Trophy Museum Amid Its Bloody War With Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips and Geoff Earle titled "Biden to Give Ukraine \$3 Billion (the Largest Weapons Package Since Putin Invaded in February)—Bringing the Total in U.S. Assistance to \$13 Billion Amid Fears Russia Will Start Attacking More Civilian Centers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Sebastian Sprenger titled "Germany, Slovakia Sign Tank Swap Deal to Arm Ukraine" was posted at defensenews.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Katie Feehan and Chris Pleasance titled "Did [130 Foot] Superyacht That Sank Near Sicily in Dramatic Footage Belong to Russian Oligarch? Italian Media Claim Coal Magnate [Gennady Ayvazyari] Owned Sunken Vessel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

- An article by Ukrainska Pravada titled "On Ukraine's Independence Day, Russia Took Up Planes 200 Times—Often Simulating Strikes" was posted at yahoo.com on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "Europe Was 'One Step Away From a Nuclear Disaster' After Russian-Held Power Plant Was Forced to Be Cut Off From Electrical Grid and Only Back-Up Diesel Generators Prevented Catastrophe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.

Did Ukraine kill Daria Dugina?

- An article by Elizabeth Haigh, Laurence Dollimore, Will Stewart and Tom Brown titled "Russia Claims 'Putin's Rasputin' Alexander Dugin 'Received Death Threats From Ukrainian Nationalists' Before His Daughter [Daria Dugina], 35, Was Blown to Pieces in 'Assassination Attempt' as Moscow Faces Call to Take Revenge on Kyiv" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article titled "Russia Blames Ukraine Spy Service for Car Bomb That Killed Putin Ally's Daughter [Daria Dugina]" was posted at voanews.com (Voice of America) on Aug. 22, 2022.

Did Russia kill Daria Dugina?

- An article by Emily Crane titled "Ukraine Denies Killing Putin Ally Alexander Dugin's Daughter Daria in Car Bombing" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Ukrainska Pravda titled "Office of the [Ukraine] President Explains What Putin Achieved With the Killing of Dugina [With the Message Being to Intimidate Other Media Propagandists Like Dugina to Be More Obedient]" was posted at yahoo.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

No matter who killed Dugina—there is a lesson

• An article by Mary Louise Kelly and Patrick Jarenwattananon titled "Daria Dugina's Assassination Could Spell Trouble for Putin's Allies in Russia [With the Message Being—Even If We Cannot Interpret Exactly Who Did It and Who the Actual Target Was, the Killing Means Elites in Russia Are Suddenly Not Feeling Secure Anymore]" was posted at npr.org on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about China

• An article by John Grady titled "China's Navy Could Have 5 Aircraft Carriers, 10 Ballistic Missile Subs by 2030 Says CSBA [Center for Strategic and Budgetary Assessments] Report" was posted at news.usni.org on Aug. 18, 2022.

- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China Orders Communist Officials to 'Produce Artificial Rainfall' As Drought Threatens Crops" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alexander Onukwue titled "China Waived Debt for 17 African Countries to Argue Against Western Bullying" was posted at qz.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Trent Baker titled "Netanyahu Blasts Biden Over Iran Nuclear Deal—'Even Worse Than the First One' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Joe Biden Rejects Urgent Phone Call From Israeli PM [Yair Lapid] Over Iran: 'On Vacation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Aaron Kliegman titled "Biden Continues Push for Nuclear Deal As Iran Escalates Plots on U.S. Soil" was posted at justthenews.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "U.S. Airstrikes Hit Iran-Backed Militia in Syria Killing Six Fighters in Retaliation for Attack on American Base" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Distrust of Biden Administration Leads UAE, Kuwait to Restore Ties With Iran" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Trita Parsi titled "Weeks After Biden's Fist-Bump, Saudi Arabia Continues to Taunt America" was posted at msnbc.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about Afghanistan

- Looking back to June 2022, a Reuters article by Charlotte Greenfield titled "Taliban Calls for Release of Frozen Funds After Deadly Earthquake" was posted at reuters.com on June 26, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Jonathan Landay titled "U.S. Commits to Afghan Asset Talks Despite Frustration With Taliban" was posted at reuters.com on Aug.

21, 2022.

• An article by Andrea Hagstrom titled "Biden Administration Pushing Forward With Talks to Return Billions in Frozen Funding to Afghanistan: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 22, 2022.

• An article by Reuters titled "U.S. Commits to Talks Over Releasing Billions of Dollars in Afghan Assets to Help 20 Million Battling Starvation—Despite the Taliban's Brutal Regime and the Bombing of Al Qaeda in Kabul" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 22, 2022.

Comments about ending gay ban

- An article by Elizabeth Haigh titled "Singapore Will End Ban on Gay Sex: PM Lee Hsien Loong Announces Colonial-Era Law Will Be Abolished in Move LGBT Activists Called 'A Win for Humanity' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Hannah McDonald titled "Vietnam Declares Being Gay or Trans Is 'Not an Illness' and Cannot Be Cured or Converted in Landmark Win for Local Equal Rights Activists" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Mary Beth Sheridan, Ismael Lopez Ocampo and Ana Vanessa Herrero titled "Nicaragua Detains Catholic Bishop in Escalating Crackdown on Dissent" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "[Ethiopian Airlines] Boeing 737 Misses Descent After Pilots Reportedly Fell Asleep" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "French Police Shoot Man Yelling 'Allahu Akbar' While Firing Shotgun Towards Them" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Elephant Rips Its Handler in Half After 'Going Crazy' in the Heat as It Was Made to Haul Wood in Thailand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Joe Davies titled "10-Minute Daily Walk in Old Age Reduces Risk of Dying From All Causes by 40% [According to the Report of From Inje University Sanggye Paik Hospital in Seoul Published in the British Medical Journal]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Adry Torres titled "Three-Year-Old Girl Woke Up at Her

eve AUG-27

Mexican Funeral Home Viewing After Doctors Mistakenly Said She Died From Dehydration" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.



An article by Stasia Decker-Ahmed titled "What Would the Devil Have to Do Today to Destroy America?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Aug. 25, 2022. Following is the article.

In 1965, columnist and commentator Paul Harvey wrote an interesting piece titled, "If I were the Devil." This was basically a commentary on what Harvey would do if he were Satan and wanted to destroy America.

Nearly 60 years later, most of what Harvey predicted has come to pass. While America has not been completely destroyed, our nation is clearly in decline. In 2022, here's what I would do if I wanted to finish the job.

• I'd Devalue the Currency

The United States is approximately 30 trillion dollars in debt. But I wouldn't stop there. I know the dollar isn't going to be the world's dominant reserve currency much longer, so I'd continue to sedate the drooling, self-pleasuring masses with cradle-to-grave entitlements and stimulus checks for as long as possible. In order to implement the Great Reset and usher in the new globalist system, it will be necessary to print the dollar into oblivion and replace it with a digital currency.

I'd Develop Hyper-Inflation

The obvious result of extensive money-printing and endless free government programs is inflation. Everything from food and fuel to housing and cars will quickly become unattainable for the average family. But this isn't enough. I'd continue devaluing the currency until hyperinflation set in. Along with more empty shelves, it won't be long until we start seeing food rationing, social unrest, and possibly even food riots in the hardest hit areas.

I'd Diminish Energy Independence

After food security, energy is what's necessary to keep a society running efficiently. To destroy America's energy independence, I'd cancel the Keystone XL pipeline, impose extreme environmental rules on gas emissions, and pause natural gas and oil leases on all federal land. I'd insist that everyone get his energy from windmills, solar panels, and electric cars

that only the wealthy can afford. I'd make sure rolling brownouts and blackouts increasingly occur until America becomes a third-world nation.

I'd Defund the Police

I would attack, demoralize, and ultimately drain money and resources from police departments across the country. During this time, I would make sure the elites of society from politicians to celebrities were well protected with police escorts and armed bodyguards. I would then sit back and watch the carnage unfold. That's when I'd implement my real agenda: a nationalized police force similar to what's found in Communist China and Cuba.

• I'd Disarm the Citizens

I'd make sure the citizens are at the mercy of the government and the nationalized police force by passing extensive legislation to limit Second Amendment rights. But I don't want to take away just assault rifles or semi-automatics. I want to take away everything. If I wanted to destroy the country, I would agree with the article published in the Nation on August 17, 2019, in which the writer stated: That leads to only one logical conclusion. Repeal the Second Amendment and start over from presumption that you do not need a gun unless you are going off to war or going off to train for war.

• I'd Demolish the Voting System

If I were trying to destroy America, I would insist it were racist and bigoted to require any type of identification to vote. Never mind that photo identification is required for everything from drinking a beer to driving a car. I would argue that voting ID discriminates against minorities and poor individuals. Of course, extensive identification is required to apply for Medicaid and almost any type of government assistance. But I wouldn't let pesky facts like that dissuade me. Without required identification, the voting process would eventually become chaotic and untrustworthy, and ultimately undermine our entire democratic process.

• I'd Destroy the Education System

I would give teachers' unions unprecedented power. I would allow basic academics to be superseded by woke theology and social justice mandates. I would also eliminate school choice and make it as difficult as possible for parents to educate their children outside the government-run school system. This would produce a nation of surly Bolsheviks who are unable to do simple math, write a coherent paragraph, or read at grade level. But they will be able to protest and burn down entire swaths of once great cities.

I'd Destabilize the Mind

Finally, I would promote what was abnormal as normal and insist that unscientific delusions are fact. I would normalize and legalize drugs, even though we have a record number of individuals dying from drug overdoses. Once enough people are addicted to drugs and enough minds are destabilized, the masses will more easily believe what is illogical. I would then convince people of ludicrous ideas, such as math is racist and the patriarchy is responsible for every social ill. I'd tell three-year-old children they have the capacity to choose their own gender while twenty-five-year-old adults should enjoy an extended adolescence living in Grandma's basement smoking weed and indulging in endless sexual experimentation.

Why destroy this once great nation? In a word, globalism.

Many of those in power, from politicians to organizations such as the United Nations and the World Economic Forum, are pushing us toward a globalist system. The globalists aren't even trying to hide their agenda any longer. Klaus Schwab writes about the Great Reset at the World Economic Forum, while Joe Biden talks about how we're going through an incredible transition in the push to radically change how we support our energy needs.

Unfortunately, by the time the globalist system is fully in place, many Americans will welcome it with open arms. They will gladly trade all their privacy and freedom for social justice and a monthly pittance in the form of guaranteed income from the government. Freedom of speech, religious liberty, property rights, and gun rights will be greatly diminished or gone.

If I were the devil, this is what I would do to destroy America and usher in the Great Globalist Reset. Of course, I don't have to do any of these things. Our current leaders are more than adequately getting the job done.



An article by Larry Elder titled "Climate Change Forecasts" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 25, 2022. Following is the article.

- "'The trouble with almost all environmental problems,' says Paul R. Ehrlich, the population biologist, 'is that by the time we have enough evidence to convince people, you're dead . . . We must realize that unless we are extremely lucky, everybody will disappear in a cloud of blue steam in 20 years.' "—The New York Times, 1969.
- "No real action has been taken to save the environment, (Ehrlich) maintains. And it does need saving. Ehrlich predicts that the oceans will be as dead as Lake Erie in less than a decade." —Redlands Daily Facts, 1970.

- "Scientist Predicts a New Ice Age by 21st Century: Air pollution may obliterate the sun and cause a new ice age in the first third of the next century. ... If the current rate of increase in electric power generation continues, the demands for cooling water will boil dry the entire flow of the rivers and streams of continental United States. ... By the next century 'the consumption of oxygen in combustion processes, world-wide, will surpass all of the processes which return oxygen to the atmosphere.'" —The Boston Globe, 1970
- "The world could be as little as 50 or 60 years away from a disastrous new ice age, a leading atmospheric scientist predicts. ... 'In the next 50 years,' the fine dust man constantly puts into the atmosphere by fossil fuel-burning could screen out so much sunlight that the average temperature could drop by six degrees. If sustained 'over several years' —'five to 10,' he estimated 'such a temperature decrease could be sufficient to trigger an ice age!' Washington Post, Times Herald, 1971.
- "Dear Mr. President: . . . We feel obliged to inform you on the results of the scientific conference held here recently . . . The main conclusion of the meeting was that a global deterioration of climate, by order of magnitude larger than any hitherto experienced by civilized mankind, is a very real possibility and indeed may be due very soon. The cooling has natural cause and falls within the rank of processes which produced the last ice age. ... The present rate of the cooling seems fast enough to bring glacial temperatures in about a century." —Brown University, Department of Geological Sciences, 1972.
- "However widely the weather varies from place to place and time to time, when meteorologists take an average of temperatures around the globe they find that the atmosphere has been growing gradually cooler for the past three decades. The trend shows no indication of reversing.
- "Climatological Cassandras are becoming increasingly apprehensive, for the weather aberrations they are studying may be the harbinger of another ice age. Telltale signs are everywhere—from the unexpected persistence and thickness of pack ice in the waters around Iceland to the southward migration of a warmth-loving creature like the armadillo from the Midwest. Since the 1940s the mean global temperature has dropped about 2.7 (degrees) F. Although that figure is at best an estimate, it is supported by other convincing data. When Climatologist George J. Kukla of Columbia University's Lamont-Doherty Geological Observatory and his wife Helena analyzed satellite weather data for the Northern Hemisphere, they found that the area of the ice and snow cover had suddenly increased by 12% in 1971 and the increase has persisted ever since. Areas of Baffin Island in the Canadian Arctic, for example, were once totally free of any snow in summer; now they are covered year round." -Time Magazine, 1974.

- "A senior U.N. environmental official says entire nations could be wiped off the face of the Earth by rising sea levels if the global warming trend is not reversed by the year 2000."—Associated Press, 1989.
- "Unless drastic measures to reduce greenhouse gases are taken within the next 10 years, the world will reach a point of no return."—former Vice President Al Gore, 2006.
- "The world is going to end in 12 years if we don't address climate change."—Rep. Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez, 2019.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Food shortage

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "California Drought Has Left More Than 531,000 Acres of Farmland Barren—a 36% Increase on 2021 Due to Dwindling Water Supply That Experts Say Will Impact Crops of Wheat, Cotton, Rice and Alfalfa" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Amrita Thakkar titled "10 Items You Might Not Find in Your Grocery Store [Are Chickpeas, Wheat, Sugar, Avocados, Paper Goods, Canned Goods, Eggs and Meat, Pet Food, Baby Formula and Liquor]" was posted at tasteofhome.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" is a sham

• An article by Daniel LaCalle titled "'Spend Now, Deal With the Consequences Later' Is the Worst Policy" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

Both political sides criticize Manchin

- An article by Elizabeth Stauffer titled "Manchin's Rude Awakening; Own Party Betrays Him After He Caved on Inflation Reduction Act" was posted at westernjournal.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Manchin Is the Least Popular Political Figure: Poll Shows Just 11% of Voters View Democrat Favorability After He

Pushed Through Biden's Inflation Reduction Act" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Is the Deal That Schumer Promised Manchin Already Falling Apart?" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Burgess Everett and Anthony Adragna titled "[Senator] Tom Carper [Chair of Senate Environment Committee] Sure Doesn't Sound Sold Yet on the Permitting Deal Chuck Schumer Struck With Joe Manchin: 'I'm Reserving Judgment for Now' " was posted at politico.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Debt-forgiveness overwhelms & negates "Inflation Reduction Act"

- An article by John Carney titled "Biden's Student Loan Scheme Would Cost More in First Year Than Inflation Reduction Act Cuts Deficits Over 10 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Even Democrats Aren't Happy About Biden's Student Loan Ploy: New Hampshire Congressman [Chris Pappas] Says It 'Sidesteps Fiscal Responsibility' and Top Obama Economic Advisor [Jason Fruman] Calls It 'Pouring Gasoline on the Inflationary Fire' and 'Reckless' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Editorial Board titled "Biden's Student Loan Announcement Is a Regressive, Expensive Mistake" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "The True Cost of Biden's Student Loan Ploy: [Financial] Models Predict [One] Debt Levels Will Return in Just Four Years, [Two] It Will Cost Each Taxpayer at Least \$2,000, [Three] Drive Inflation Higher and [Four] Cost More Than \$300 Billion—and Leaves Out Those Who Did Pay" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Hans Bader titled "Biden Student Loan Write-Off Plan Will Cost Over \$1 Trillion, Not \$300 Billion" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Why fleece taxpayers when universities have endowments?

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Top Universities Sitting on Over \$200 Billion in Endowments While Taxpayers Foot Bill for Biden Student Debt Handout" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Biden lacks the authority

• An article by Diana Glebova titled "Flashback: Nancy Pelosi Said [at Press

eve AUG-27

Conference on July 28, 2021 That] President Lacks Authority to 'Forgive'

Student Debt" was posted at national review.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

What about those who already paid?

- An article by Katie Reilly titled "Biden's Student Loan Plan Wipes Out Debt for 20 Million Americans—But Leaves Millions Behind" was posted at time.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Fury As Biden Cancels \$10,000 in Student Debt: Resurfaced Video Shows Dad Ask Elizabeth Warren 'Am I Going to Get My Money Back?' After He Paid for His Daughter's Education While His Friends Spent Lavishly and Dug Themselves in Debt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Ryan J. Rusak titled "Sorry, Workers and Suckers Who Paid Off College Loans; Biden Is Making You Pay Others' Debt" was posted at star-telegram on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Colin Lodewick titled "Biden Just Forgave \$10,000 in Student Loan Debt; Elizabeth Warren Calls It 'One of the Biggest Acts of Consumer Debt Relief in American History,' While Mitch McConnell Calls It 'Socialism' " was posted at fortune.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Does debt-forgiveness really help minorities?

- An article by Katelyn Caralle and Rob Crilly titled "Biden Says Student Debt Is More Burdensome on Black and Hispanic Americans Because They Have 'Less Family Wealth' and 'Don't Own Homes' to Borrow Against" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Olafimihan Oshin titled "NAACP President [Derrick Johnson] Bashes Biden's Reported Plans on Student Debt Relief" was posted at thehill.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Does debt-forgiveness really help the working class?

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden's Student Loan Cancellation Would Cost \$330 Billion and Largely Help the Wealthy" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Nicole Russell titled "Eat the Rich? With Biden Student Debt Plan, It's More Like Devour the Working Class" was posted at startelegram.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

8/26/22, 7:51 PM

- An article by Matt Lamb titled "Tennessee's Last Three Abortion Facilities Will Close by the End of the Month" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Maya Yang titled "Slew of Trigger Laws Kick In As Three More U.S. States [Idaho, Tennessee and Texas Join Eight Other States to] Ban Abortions" was posted at the quardian.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Chloe Folmar titled "DeSantis Suspends State Attorney for Refusing to Enforce Laws on Abortion, Transgender Surgery" was posted at thehill.com on Aug. 4, 2022.
- A Reuters article by David Thomas titled "Florida Prosecutor Suspended by DeSantis Over Abortion Stance Sues to Regain Job" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Forrest Saunders titled "Charlie Crist Defends Abortion Record, [As He Politically] Defines 'Pro-Life' Stance" was posted at wptv.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "Tampa Mayor Vows Not to Arrest Women Who Have Abortions After Gov. Ron DeSantis Suspended State Attorney for Making a Similar Promise Not to Enforce the Law" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Pelosi: 'What's More Important Is the Importance of Each and Every Child in Our Country' [Says a Person Who Is a Staunch Believer in Killing Millions of Unborn Children]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Melody Gutierrez titled "Proposal to Put Abortion Protections in California Constitution Appears Headed for Victory" was posted at latimes.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "California Assembly Passes Bill Expanding School-Based Health Centers [to Offer 'Reproductive' Services to Students]" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about gun control

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "California Gives Children Rights to Undergo Abortion, Medical Gender Transition—But Not to See Ads for Guns" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "[New York Governor] Kathy Hochul:

Talking to Your 'Neighbors Online' Now Part of Firearm Background Check" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about Mar-a-Lago raid

- An article by Paul Sperry titled "FBI Unit Leading Mar-a-Lago Probe Earlier Ran Discredited Trump-Russia Investigation" was posted at realclearinvestigations.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Dershowitz: 'I Voted Against Trump Twice,' But Mar-a-Lago 'Was An Improper Search' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Emily Gordon titled "Biden Administration Was Involved in Getting Documents Back From Trump: Damning National Archives Letter Says Ex-President Had 700 Classified Pages and Knew Since May That He Was Under An 'Ongoing Criminal Investigation' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Don Jr. Jokes It Would Be a Good Thing If His Father Had the Nuclear Codes at Mar-a-Lago Because Enemies Would 'Not Mess With Them'—While With Biden, They Would Say 'Attack Now' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Judge Orders Affidavit Behind Mar-a-Lago Raid Released—With Redactions" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Dominic Sandbrook titled "The Spies That Are Posing as Your Servants: Cars That Track Your Movements, Gadgets That Can Tell Your Mood From How You Walk, and PCs That Show Your Boss If You're Working—A New Book by a Top British Lawyer Warns of the Terrifying Consequences of Tech" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Meta Reaches \$37.5 Million Lawsuit Settlement After Facebook Was Accused of Violating Users' Privacy by Tracking Their Location" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Fiona Jackson titled "TikTok Can Secretly Track Your Web Activity: Security Researcher [Software Engineer Felix Krause] Claims App Can Observe All Taps and Text Entry Including Credit Card Details and Passwords When You Browse Other Sites Through Its iOS App" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Brian Bradley and Paiten Iselin titled "The Secondhand Censorship Effect: Big Tech Kept Information From People 195 Million Times Q1-Q2" was posted at newsbusters.org on Aug. 16, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Cox titled "Facebook Says Posts Without Government Talking Points Are 'Missing Context' " was posted at based-politics.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Zuckerberg: FBI Pushed Facebook to Crack Down on Misinformation Before Hunter Biden Laptop Story Was Published" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Administration Officially Cancels the 'Ministry of Truth' Disinformation Board [Which Was Created in April 2022] After Furious Backlash and Its Head 'Mary Poppins' [Nina Jankowicz] Resigned [in May 2022]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.

Climate warriors

- An article by Tim Meads titled "What's John Kerry Hiding? Memo Shows Biden's Climate Office Is Keeping 'Elements We Can't Put on Paper' Out of Emails" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Eco-Hypocrite Steven Spielberg's Private Jet Has Burned Through More Than \$116,000 Worth of Jet Fuel Since June—Taking 16 Trips Spanning 17,000 Miles—Despite the Hollywood Director Saying He's 'Terrified of Climate Change' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Katie Spence titled "Federal Government Imposes First-of-Its-Kind Fee on Greenhouse Gas Emissions" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden's Oil, Gas Moratorium Dealt Potentially Fatal Blow by Federal Court" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Aug. 19, 2022.

Fossil fuel-when energy crisis and inflation collide

• An article by Stanberry Research titled "Inflation and Energy Crisis Barreling Towards Each Other" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Fossil fuel—government and media try to spin

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Gas Prices Are \$1.50 Higher Since Biden Took Office [the National Average was \$2.38 When Biden Assumed Office, Surpassed \$5 in Early June and Recently Came Back to \$3.92—But It Is Still \$1.50 Higher]; CNN Business [Said] 'America Got a Raise' " was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "CNN Blasted for Claiming Americans Got '\$100-a-Month Raise' Over Slightly Lower Gas Prices [the National Average was \$2.38 When Biden Assumed Office, Surpassed \$5 in Early June and Recently Came Back to \$3.92—But It Is Still \$1.50 Higher]" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Build Back Broke: Natural Gas Hits 14-Year High Under Biden" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Texas vs. ESG (environmental, social, governance)

• An article by Nathan Worcester titled "Texas Targets 10 Financial Companies, 340-Plus Funds Over ESG-Driven Fossil Fuel Divestment" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Stacy Libertore titled "California to Unveil Plan Tomorrow That Will See Sale of New Gas Cars Banned by 2035 and Force All to Be Electric Only" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "California's Ban on the Sale of New Gas Cars Will Force All Residents to Spend at Least \$20,000 More on New Electric-Powered Vehicles and Will Need 2.1 Million Charging Stations by 2030 to Meet the Demand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Scott Whitlock titled "Collective Yawn: Networks Bury California's Radical Move to End Gas-Powered Cars" was posted at newsbusters.org on Aug. 25, 2022.

Inflation

• An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Inflation Sends Car Ownership Costs Soaring Above \$10,000 a Year: AAA" was posted at theepochtimes.com on

Aug. 18, 2022.

• An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Only 13 Percent of Americans Believe Democrats' \$369 Billion in Climate Spending Will Reduce Inflation: Poll" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 19, 2022.

- An article by Rep. Jason Smith titled "The Inflation Reduction Act Will Prolong and Make Worse Biden's Inflation Crisis" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "97 Percent of Execs Say U.S. in Recession Despite Biden's Definition Change" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Cash-Strapped Americans Flock to Dollar Stores in Droves for Bargains on Essentials Like Milk, Eggs and Bread As Bidenflation Continues to Drain Their Wallets" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "'Expect a Tsunami of Cutoffs': Record 20 Million Americans Are Behind on Their Power Bills and Face Shutoffs As Cost of Electricity Jumps 16%—With Inflation Forcing Families to Choose Between Groceries and Utilities" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.

Suggestions for dealing with inflation are outlandish

- An article by Tim Meads titled "Hey Neat; Spend \$1,000 on Green Energy and the Feds Will Give You a \$300 Tax Credit to Reduce Inflation; Thanks, Biden!" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Energy Sec. Granholm: Families Should Use EV Tax Credits, Weatherize Their Homes, Finance Solar Panels to Cope With Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled " 'They Don't Know How They Sound': Critics Roast Energy Secretary for Telling Poor People to Buy Solar Panels" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep. Wenstrup: We Should Go After Hundreds of Billions in Covid Relief Fraud, Not Increased IRS Audits" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Randy Wyrick titled "Corporate Tax Hike in Inflation Reduction Act Could Jeopardize Low-Income Housing Programs: Analysts" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "IRS to Forgive \$1.2 Billion in Late Filing Fees From Covid Pandemic [for 2019 and 2020]" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Asa Fitch titled "Intel, Brookfield Sign \$30 Billion Deal to Finance Chip Factories" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Lyft Will Rent Out Nearly 50% of Its Office Space in San Francisco, Seattle, New York City and Nashville—After Allowing Its Workers to Be 'Fully Flexible' and Live Wherever They Want" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Clare Trapasso titled "Home Prices Just Dipped—Does That Mean They're Poised to Plummet This Fall? [Prices May Drop, but Not Expected to Plummet]" was posted at realtor.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Jim Henry titled "August Auto Sales Forecast: Razor-Thin Increase vs. A Year Ago; High Prices Continue" was posted at forbes.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Another Blow to Buyers; Mortgage Rate Jumps Back Up to 5.55% As Pending Home Sales Drop to Their Lowest Level in Two Years—But One Economist Predicts the Housing Market Is 'Close to a Bottom' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.

Alejandro Mayorkas—"the border is secure"

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled " 'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Rita Li titled "4.9 Million Illegal Aliens Crossed U.S. Border in 18 Months Since Biden Took Office: Report" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

Illegal immigrants sent to DC and NYC

• An article by May Mailman titled "6,000 New York Hotel Beds for Illegal Migrants on the Taxpayers' Dime? You Ain't Seen Nothing Yet—Especially When Joe Biden Is Your Doorman" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Texas Has 'Bused Over 7,000 Migrants to Our Nation's Capital Since April' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "1,000 Migrants Have Arrived in NYC: Greg Abbott Reveals Huge Haul of Buses He Has Sent From Texas Who Then Line Up for Food, Free Phones and Healthcare" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 22, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Randy Clark titled "Texas Ranch Overwhelmed by Constant Migrant Trespasses, Trash" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Biden Plans to Use Tax-Payer Money to Fund Amtrak to Send Illegal Aliens to American Towns" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Winsome Sears to Biden: 'Show Up' at the Border, Your People Probably Not Telling You the Truth" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "DACA 2.0: Biden Releases 250,000 Unaccompanied Migrant Children Into U.S." was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Border Patrol Nab Hundreds of Illegal Immigrant Adults Posing As Children" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Deaths of Migrant Children Expose Biden's Cruelty" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Election news—federal and state

- An article by Victoria Marshall titled "Citizens United Sues Biden Administration Over Election-Takeover Documents" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Court Rejects Democrat Official's Attempt to Keep 26,000 Dead People on Michigan Voter Rolls" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Darlene McCormick Sanchez titled "Think Tank [Developed by the Heritage Foundation] Says 14 States Improved Their Election Integrity Score" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

Comments about TikTok influence on elections

- An article by Eric Han titled "Our Commitment to Election Integrity" was posted at newsroomtiktok.com on Aug. 17, 2022.
- An article by Emily Jashinsky titled "TikTok's New 'Elections Center' Is a Massive Threat to National Security" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Emily Jashinsky: TikTok a Potential 'Election Interference' Weapon With Millions of Americans' 'Detailed Voter Profiles' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about Jan. 6 riots

• An article by Marisa Sarnoff titled "Lawyer for Accused Capitol Rioter [Arrested in June 2022 and Detained Since Then] Compares Jan. 6 to Black Lives Matter Protests: There's 'Some Commonality' " was posted at lawandcrime.com on Aug. 22, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Danny Westneat titled "Seattle Needs Therapy to Get Past Defund the Police" was posted at seattletimes.com on Aug. 20, 2022.

Comments about soaring crime

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "Seattle Firefighters 'Are Being Assaulted' and Demand City Take Action After Reports of At Least 40 Attacks on First Responders Putting Out Fires at City's Growing Number of Homeless Encampments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2022.

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Off-Duty Veteran NYPD Cop Is Critically III With Fractured Skull and Brain Bleed After Being Mugged by Three Men During His Morning Jog in the Bronx" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Family's Fury as Judge Says Hamptons Hit-and-Run Driver (age 20) Will Serve No Jail Time Under Plea Deal for Killing 18-Year-Old Before Fleeing the Scene" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira and James Gordon titled "Two NYC Girls Aged Just 13 and 15 Are Arrested Days After Horrific Video 'Showed Them Helping Male Friends Beat Cab Driver to Death When Victim Chased Them for Refusing to Pay Their Fare' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

School boards calling parents domestic terrorists

- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Dems Double Down on Targeting Concerned Parents as 'Extremists' " was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Leftists Crushed in School Boards Across Florida" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

- An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "The Transgender Movement Is Not Just Intolerant, It's Barbaric and Violent; and It's Coming for Your Children" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "[Fairfax County] Virginia School District Requires All Teachers to Complete Training Program That Says That Children of All Ages (Including Pre-School) Can Request to Be Addressed by Different Names and Pronouns Without Their Parents' Permission" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "'Nobody Feels Safe Going Back': Uvalde Pupils Are Enrolling in Online Classes Because They Are Too Scared to Return to School for the New Year—Three Months After Shooter Killed 19 Students and Two Teachers at Robb Elementary School" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.

Comments about teachers' unions

• An article by Kim Jarrett titled "Oklahoma Governor [Kevin Stitt] Challenges Legality of Payroll Deductions for Teachers' Union Dues" was

eve AUG-27

posted at justthenews.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Notoriously Woke Virginia School District [Glasgow Middle School in Lincolnia, Virginia] Kept Pedophile School Counselor on Staff a Year After His Arrest for Soliciting a Prostitute After Cops' Emails Warning Them Bounced Back" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Hanna Panreck titled "Randi Weingarten Admits to Sharing Fake List of 'Banned' Books: 'My Bad' " was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 22, 2022.

Comments by Winsome Sears

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Virginia Lt. Governor [Winsome] Sears: Education 'Is a National Security Crisis' " was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

Comments about transgenders

• An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Female Molecular Geneticist at UC Berkeley Debate Nails the Reason So Many Women Are in Fear of Trans Women in Changing Rooms and Prisons: 'Women Have Internalized Misogyny to the Point Where the Man's Comfort Takes Precedence Over the Woman's Safety' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

Embarrassing military assessment

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Adam Kredo titled "As Russia Wages War, U.S. Army Trains Officers on Gender Identity" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 1, 2022.
- An article by Wills Robinson titled "Navy SEAL in Bin Laden Raid Rob O'Neill Says the Rest of the World Is 'Mocking' the U.S.—While It 'Fights Over Pronouns' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Qualified Air Force Academy Applicants Drop 46% Amid Recruiting Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Asian citizens

• An article by Daniel Anderson titled "Orange County NAACP President Resigns Citing Alleged Anti-Asian Racism [by the Organization]" was posted at nextshark.com on Aug. 22, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Nicole Alcindor titled "College Football Player Turned Pastor Urges Clergy to Speak Out Against Critical Race Theory, BLM" was posted at christianpost.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Wife of Retired 'Superhero' Police Captain, 77, Who Was Murdered During the 2020 Riots Brands George Soros and Kamala Harris 'Supervillains' for Their Blind Support of BLM, Woke Softon-Crime Policies and for 'Dividing America' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2021, an article by Ronn Blitzer titled "Bail Fund Backed by Kamala Harris Freed Same Rioter Twice—Now He's Been Charged Again" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 2, 2021.
- Looking back to September 2021, an article by Michael Ruiz Miller titled "Minnesota Man Freed by Kamala Harris-Supported Bail Fund Now Charged With Murder" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 7, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Soros Bankrolls Dark Money Hub for Activists Pushing to Dismantle Police; Grants Show" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2021.

Comments about police misconduct

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Ex-Louisville Detective Pleads Guilty to Falsifying Search Warrant That Led to Death of Breonna Taylor and Then Attempting to Cover It Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan and Tom Brown titled "Moment Black Man Shopping for a Refrigerator Lightbulb in [Wood Village, Oregon] Walmart Is 'Profiled and Harassed' by Employee Who Called the Cops When He Refused to Leave As Store Is Ordered to Pay Him a Record \$4.4 Million in Damages" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Black Pastor Is Handcuffed for Watering His Neighbor's Flowers While They Were Out of Town and Charged Despite White Woman Stepping In and Telling Cops 'He Lives Right There' "

was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

• An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Brutal Moment Two Black Cops Use Taser on Handcuffed White Woman As She Sat on the Ground—With Bystanders Saying Her Body 'Was Like a Noodle' As She Went Down: Michigan Police Department Claims It Did Nothing Wrong" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.

Was shooting of Rayshard Brooks justified?

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Trent Baker titled "Stacey Abrams: Rayshard Brooks' Death Not Justified—'It Was Murder' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2020.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Georgia Drops Charges Against Police Who Shot Rayshard Brooks: 'Justified' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Comments about Fauci

• An article by Tim Meads titled "What a Joke: Fauci Says He Never Flip-Flopped, It Was Just 'The Evolution of the Science' " was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

Monkeypox in U.S.

- An article by Susan Jones titled "CDC Director: 98 Percent of Monkeypox Cases Are Occurring in Men" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "Gay and Bisexual Men Report Cutting Number of Sexual Partners in Half Out of Fear of Monkeypox—While Having Less One-Night Stands and Grindr Hookups as Well: U.S. Reaches 15,433 Confirmed Infections" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.

Consequences of covid

- An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Study: The More Insane Public Schools Were About Covid, the More Parents Abandoned Them" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Plastic Surgeons Report a Surge in Boob Jobs, Liposuction and Tummy Tucks Coming Out of the Covid-19 Pandemic: Increase in Disposable Income Combined With Self-Esteem Issues Leads to Booming Business" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Douglas Blair titled "As DC Plans to Ban 40% of Black Teens From School, Mayor Rejects DC Covid-19 Vaccine Numbers" was posted at dailysignal.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "[D.C. Mayor Muriel] Bowser Ignores the Science and the CDC With Latest Move Regarding Schools [Requiring That All Students Must Be Vaccinated to Attend In-Person Classes]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "D.C. Mayor [Muriel Bowser] Says Unvaccinated Students Are Banned From In-Person Learning Ahead of School Year, No Alternative Provided" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "New York City Exempts Some Illegal Aliens From School Vaccine Requirements" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Summers titled "GOP Congressmen Ask Dept. of Defense to End Covid Jab Mandate in Light of New CDC Admissions" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Religious exemptions from vaccine mandate

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Judge Grants Relief to Marines Denied Religious Exemption From Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Federal Court Nixes Vaccine Mandate, Citing Religious Liberty" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "4,200 Unvaccinated Navy Sailors Seeking Religious Exemptions From Vaccine Mandate Are 'Stuck in Limbo' and Being Forced to Live in Deplorable Conditions as Military Refuses to Allow Them to Leave Service" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccine

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Megan Redshaw titled " 'Head-Spinning': FDA Quietly Grants Full Approval of Pfizer Comirnaty Vaccine for Adolescents" was posted at healthdefense.org on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Facebook and Instagram Remove Anti-Vaccine Organization [Children's Health Defense] Run by RFK Jr." was

posted at townhall.com on Aug. 19, 2022.

• An article by Madison Muller titled "Omicron's Mutations Impaired Vaccine Effectiveness, CDC Says" was posted at bloomberg.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Shocking Moment Boy, 4, Is Removed From His Silicon Valley School by Police After He Refused to Wear Mask: Dad Says Face-Coverings Leave Youngster 'Distraught' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Beverly Hills Store Issues Mask Ban Due to Masked Robberies" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "YouTube Appears to Update Policy Banning Claims That Masks Don't Stop the Spread of Covid [Concluding That It Is Now Acceptable to Express Skepticism About Masks on Its Platform]" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Georgetown University Mandates Masks in Class for the Fall Semester Due to Lingering Covid Cases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Several Universities Implement Mask Mandates Ahead of School Year" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about entertainment media

- An article by Caitlyn Becker titled "Taylor Swift Sued for More Than a Million Dollars by Author Accusing Her of 'Stealing Concept of 2019 Lover Booklet'—As Grammy Winner Battles Separate Plagiarism Lawsuit Over Lyrics to Shake It Off" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Does Spotify Really Believe Meghan Markle's Boring, Self-Aggrandizing Exercise in Self-Flagellation for Rich, Entitled Women Is Worth the Giant Price Tag They Paid for It?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

News media comments about Tucker Carlson

• An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Tucker Carlson Pinpoints What Republicans Need to Do to Avoid a 'Disaster' in November [by Focusing Upon 'Law and Order']" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 19, 2022.

New York Times—eliminate the Constitution

- An article by two Ivy League law professors (Ryan D. Doerfler of Harvard and Samuel Moyn of Yale) titled "The Constitution Is Broken and Should Not Be Reclaimed" was posted at nytimes.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "NYT Op-Ed: Throw Out the 'Broken Constitution' and 'Reclaim America' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Those Who Want to Destroy the Constitution" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Washington Post—misrepresented pro-life woman

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Meena Venkataramanan titled "She [Elaine Riddick] Survived a Forced Sterilization; Activists Fear More Could Occur Post-Roe" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 24, 2022.
- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Rape Survivor [Elaine Riddick]: Washington Post 'Twisted My Words' on Abortion" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- An article by Trent Baker titled "MSNBC's [Tiffany] Cross: 'I Would Say a Civil War Is Here' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dan Bongino: Media Is Full of 'Spin Doctors' for Biden Administration" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Mark Finkelstein titled "Despite the Evidence, CNN Insists 'Monkeypox Is Not a Sexually-Transmitted Infection' " was posted at newsbusters.org on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Spin City: PBS Reporter [Yamiche Alcindor] Claims 74% Say U.S. Is 'On the Wrong Track' [While Giving Her Reason As] Because They Fear Trump's Return" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Sorry Legacy Media, the FBI's Trump Raid Doesn't Change the Fact That Biden's Presidency Sucks" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "As Media Cheers Biden 'Comeback,' Democratic Candidates Want Nothing to Do With Him" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Peter Doocy [of Fox News] Forced to Ask White House Same Question Six Times About Biden's Student Loan 'Forgiveness' " was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by David Ng titled "Peter Schweizer: Americans Have Gone to Jail for Doing Far Less Than What Hunter Biden Has Done" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "GOP Senators Who Launched Hunter Biden Probe Demand Right to Grill Two FBI Agents [Bradley Benavides and Nikki Floris] Who Suggested Bad Stories About President's Son Were 'Russian Disinformation'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Michael Starr Hopkins titled "AOC Is the Democrats' Best Shot Against Trump in 2024" was posted at thehill.com on Aug. 2, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "California Voters Prefer Newsom to Harris If Biden Doesn't Run in 2024: Poll" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 22, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Ron Klain and Susan Rice Take the Lead As Joe Biden Disappears on Vacation" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 20, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

 An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Spending Nearly \$500,000 to Build Wall—Around His Vacation Home" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2022. eve AUG-27

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "New Inspector General Report Confirms Billions in Military Equipment Biden Left to the Taliban" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Poll: Nearly Two-Thirds of College Democrats Would Refuse to Room With a Trump Supporter; Republicans Far Less Likely to Reject a Biden Voter" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "Liberal 'Thought Leader' [Progressive Activist Nina Turner] Roasted by Critics Accusing Her of Not Knowing How Government Is Funded" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Republican-Turned-Democrat Charlie Crist Wins Primary to Face GOP Gov. Ron DeSantis in November: Pelosi-Backed House Lawmaker Beats Progressive [Darling in 2018] Nikki Fried in the Sunshine State" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Democrat [Pat Ryan] Predicted to Lose in NY Swing District Beats Republican Opponent [Marc Molinaro] After Campaigning on Abortion Rights [Instead of the Economy] in Midterm Bellweather Race" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "Ocasio-Cortez Admits to Violating Congressional Financial Disclosure Rules [Again]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about Liz Cheney loss

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Time Magazine Has an Interesting Take on [Liz] Cheney's Massive Defeat [Ignoring Her Behavior and Claiming the GOP Borrowed a 'Soviet Skill' to Disappear Liz]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Liz Cheney Rips Into Republican Voters, Leadership As 'Very Sick' After Landslide Primary Loss" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Not a [Expletive] Hero': the Left Turns on Liz Cheney After Primary Loss" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Liz Cheney Running for President Would Hurt Biden More Than Trump After Her Wyoming Republican Primary Loss, New Poll Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Former CIA Director [Michael Hayden] 'Stuns' With Absurd Comments About Republicans [Calling Them Worse That the Most Radical and Violent Extremist Groups in the World]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hunter titled "[Greg] Gutfeld: I Was Wrong About the Patriot Act—I Never Believed 'What the Government Could Do to Muslims, They Could Do to You' " was posted at based-politics.com on Aug. 20, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Marco] Rubio: 'I Don't Think You Move to Florida If You Like the Way Things Are Going in San Francisco' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Charlie Crist Insults Millions of Floridians: DeSantis Supporters Have 'Hate in Your Heart . . . I Don't Want Your Vote' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Howard Kurtz titled "A Most Damaging Leak: Biden Wants Trump Prosecuted" was posted at foxnews.com on April 5, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Nikolas Lanum titled "MSNBC's Joy Reid Claims Trump Would Be Prosecuted by DOJ If He Was a Democrat: He's 'Untouchable' " was posted at foxnews.com on April 5, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Former White House Special Counsel [Norm Eisen] Says Trump Is 'Likely' to Be Prosecuted in Georgia Because of 'Particularly Strong Evidence' " was posted at businessinsider.com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Dan Mangan titled "Trump Likely to Be Criminally Charged in DOJ Election Probe Along With Other Former White House Officials, Obama AG [Eric] Holder Says" was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 4, 2022.
- An article by Robert Schroeder titled "Trump Company CFO Allen Weisselberg Pleads Guilty in Tax-Scheme Case—But Doesn't [Yet] Implicate Former President Trump" was posted at marketwatch.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Mittelstadt titled "[Russia Hoaxer Peter] Strzok, Who Helped Lead FBI's Russia Collusion Probe, Now Says Former President Has Russian Passport" was posted at justthenews.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Russiagate Binder Has Unreleased Messages Between Peter Strzok and Lisa Page: Report" was posted at

washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

- An article by Todd Starnes titled "Is McConnell Sabotaging MAGA Candidates to Stop Trump 2024 Run?" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 22, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Trump Is Right; Mitch McConnell and Elaine Chao Spent Decades Getting 'Rich on China' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 24, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Vacchiano titled "Former President Trump Celebrates 'All' Endorsement Wins in Primary: 'Great Candidates' " was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 24, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Marina Pitofsky titled "Wendy's Removes Lettuce From Sandwiches in at Least Four States [Indiana, Michigan, Ohio and Pennsylvania] As Part of E-coli Outbreak" was posted at usatoday.com on Aug. 19, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Wendy's E-coli Outbreak Is Worse Than Reported by CDC With at Least 100 People Falling III (Mostly in Michigan): State Health Department Says It Expects Number to Rise to 200 in Days" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "[In 2018 Convicted Boston Gangster] Whitey Bulger Was Murdered During His First Six Minutes in General Prison Population When Mob Hitman and Accomplice Brutally Beat Him to Death With a Belt After Transfer From Protective Custody [to Notoriously-Violent Hazelton Prison in West Virginia]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "Regular Cannabis Use in People's Mid-20s Can Cause Permanent Damage to Brain Development and Legalizing the Drug Has Wrongly Presented It as Harmless, Drug Safety Expert [Dr. Nora Volkow] Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "Mail Woman, 61, Is Mauled to Death by Five Dogs in Florida After Her Truck Broke Down: Neighbors Heard Terrifying Screams As She Was Savaged by the Beasts That Had Been Investigated Twice by Animal Control Officers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 23, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "Vegan Protestors Seal Themselves in Cement Outside [Nashville] Starbucks in Protest Against 50-Cent Charge for Non-Dairy Milk That 'Discriminates Against People Who Are Concerned for

Cows' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.

• An article by Fiona Jackson titled "World's Most Popular Weed-Killer Roundup Causes Dramatic Convulsions in Worms Even at Low Concentrations—and May Affect the Nervous Systems of Other Animals and Even Humans; Study [at Florida Atlantic University] Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 24, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."